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Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes – 

Monday 2nd September 2019   7.30 – 8.40pm
	PRESENT –

  Ian Heaton, Tracey Thompson, Rob Wild, John Stanger, Jack Carson, Paul Stones, Richard Wood


	APOLOGIES - Eric Conyers


	MATTERS ARISING



	None from last meeting

Minutes from last meeting proposed by Rob Wild and seconded by John Stanger

	

	CORRESPONDENCE 



	None
	

	SENIOR CRICKET

	

	Matt has decided not to book a block of winter nets and to try and book single ones nearer the time.

	

	JUNIOR CRICKET

	

	Junior presentation evening will be held on Friday alongside the race night. All trophies have been collected.

	

	LEAGUE REPORT

	

	The deadline for the proposed rule changes has now passed.

	

	FINANCE REPORT

	

	No report from treasurer


	

	MARKETING REPORT

	

	Rob has been chasing David stones to find out how much we have received in donations as we can claim gift aid from these. No figures as yet.
Rob has obtained quite a few sponsors for the race night.


	

	ADMIN REPORT


	

	Nothing to report

	

	CLUBHOUSE REPORT

	

	Nothing to report other than the players are ignoring the no smoking signs and the front of the clubhouse is yet again littered with cigarette ends.
Tracey asked if the captains could politely ask the players to respect this as we can’t expect the away team to if they don’t.

If all else fails, Tracey will be giving them a brush to them to sweep them up every week!
	

	GROUND REPORT


	

	Paul will order the loam and seed etc needed for the square ready for the end of season groundwork to be done on 21/9/19.
Paul also queried if the single wicket was still going ahead – Not known.

Paul is still trying to arrange to get the loam spreader from Cross Bank but has no tow bar on his car.

Rob could possible arrange to collect this.

Paul also mentioned the difficulties in getting the grass cuttings up from the field. We need more people to learn how to do this-as in the players themselves as this would be a big help to the grounsdmen.

The problems with worms seems to have got better but there are still holes which Paul thinks could be the crows trying to get at the worms – conclusion is that they have now eaten all the rabbits so they have moved onto worms.....
	PS & RW

	FUNDRAISING


	

	Race night is all organised.
Unsure about holding a function in October or what it could be.
	

	250 CLUB DRAW


	

	To be drawn on Friday at the race night

	

	A.O.B


	

	All the old fencing was collected by Mount CC and was an eventful evening after the van got stuck on the pitch. Thanks to Tracey’s brother for saving the day and towing the truck off the pitch and up the ramp.
Under 15’s final was a success. Thanks to all who helped out on the day.

Annual dinner – free meals to be offered to Andrew Nicholls, both umpires and both groundsmen.

The players will have more involvement in the evening this year. Richard to speak to them about how it will run.

There is a scarecrow festival in the village on 14th September which we will take part in. Paul Stones is to make the structure and Tracey will ‘dress’ scarecrow.

Website – john said he wasn’t getting the team selections until late so it was hard to get them on the website in time. We need to be encouraging the use of the website more and would like match reports to be on there.

Jack can’t make the League  meeting on 1st October – Richard to attend

There are still trophies to be returned asap so they can be engraved before the annual dinner. 
Eddie Kay has one

Calean has one

Charlie has two 

	RW

PS & TT

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 
Monday 7th October  – 7.30


	


